STATE OF WASHINGTON

DEPARTMENT OF ECOLOGY

PO Box 47775 - Olympia, Washington 98504-7775 + (360) 407-6300
711 for Washingion Relay Service « Persons with a speech disability can call 877-833-6341

September 28, 2016

Karen Goschen, Executive Director
Port of Port Angeles

P.O. Box 1350 )

Port Angeles, WA 98362

Re:  Satisfaction of Agreed Order No. DE 9546 for the following Site:

Site Name: X Ply

Site Address: 439 Marine Drive, Port Angeles
Site Number: 2§

Facility/Site No.: 1002

Cleanup Site No.: 28

Dear Ms, Goschen:

Thank you for working with the Washington State Department of Ecology (Ecology) on the K
Ply Site (Site). This letter provides written notification that the Interim Action, Remedial
Investigation/Feasibility Study (RI/FS), and preliminary Draft Cleanup Action Plan (DCAP)
required at the Site by Agreed Order No. DE 9546 (Order) under the Model Toxics Control Act
(MTCA), Chapter 70.105D RCW, have been satisfactorily completed. The Order became
effective on October 15, 2012, This letter also describes the next steps for the Site.

Completion of Remedial Actions Required by the Order.

Ecology has determined the requireinents of the Order have been satisfied. Ecology made this
determination pursuant to Section IX (Satisfaction of Order). '

The remedial actions required by the Order are specified in Section VII'(Work to Be Performed).
The Pott of Port Angeles was required to (1) demolish mill structures and implement
environmental controls during and after demolition as an Interim Action, (2) complete a RI/FS
for the Site, and (3) prepare a preliminary DCAP for the Site. After inspecting the Site and
reviewing the supporting documentation, Ecology has determined the remedial actions in Section
VII have been satisfactorily completed.

Next Steps at the Site

After review and consideration of comments received during the public comment period from
April 2 to May 4, 2015, Ecology issued a final Cleanup Action Plan (CAP) on May 19, 2015.
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Ecology and the Port of Port Angeles signed Agreed Order DE 11302, effective May 19, 2015,
to implement the CAP. Ecology approved the Engineering Design Report on August 19, 2015
and construction was completed May 13, 2016. The Construction Compleétion Report, submitted
August 11, 2016, is currently under review. Ecology looks forward to continuing this working
relationship under Agreed Order DE 11302,

Thank You
Thank you for your efforts toward working to clean up the Site. Should you have any questions,

please do not hesitate to contact Ecology’s cleanup project manager, Connie Groven, at
connie.groven{@ecy. wa.gov of (360)407-6254.

Sincerely,

Kooe S Foon

Rebecca S. Lawson, P.E., LHG
Southwest Regional Office Section Manager
Toxics Cleanup Program
- State of Washington
Department of Ecology
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cc: Chris Hartman, Port of Port Angeles
Warren Snyder, Rayonier _
Jennifer C. Sedlachek, ExxonMobil
Connie Groven, Ecology
Jon Thompson, Attorney General
Amber Harris, Ecology (2 copies)



